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Congrem; of the Oniteb 6tate
U•abington, OC 20515

June 18, 2008

Dale E. Klein, Ph.D.
Chairman
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Mail Stop 0-16G4
Washington, DC 20555-0001

Dear Chairman Klein:

We are writingto urge the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) to give all design
certification applicants equal access. to timely review of their applications.

On January 23, 2008, NuScale Power, Inc., an Oregon-based company, informed the
NRC of its readiness to begin Pre-Application Reviews in August 2008 for its intended
2010 application for design certification for a 45 MW modular light water reactor
(LWR). Following this letter, NuScale met with the NRC staff in February 2008 to
discuss the general characteristics of the design, as well as the considerable extent to
which the agency can review the design under the existing LWR-based regulatory
framework. Based upon the feedback from the staff at that meeting, NuScale requested,
in a April 4, 2008 letter, that pre-application meetings be scheduled for the purpose of
more detailed design familiarization discussions, as well as in-depth discussion of the key
technical considerations and the applicable regulatory framework for reviewing the
proposed design.

The response to the April letter concerns us as it does not commit to a timely review of
NuScale's application. In the NRC's April ! 1, 2008 response to NuScale's request for
pre-application review meetings, the NRC offered only the possibility of "limited" pre-
application discussions with NuScale Power "as resources are available." The NRC is
currently devoting resources to the review of other new reactor designs, one or more of
which appear to require a significant effort on the part of the agehcy to fashion a
regulatory framework that would apply to non-LWR reactor designs. The level of
regulatory complexity posed by these non-LW'R designs is significantly greater than the
issues posed by the modular LWR design for which NuScale has requested pre-
application interactions. We are concerned the more complicated applications will delay
NuScale's review.

In the NRC's recent Draft Statement of Policy on Advanced Nuclear Power Plants the
_NR__C emphasized the importance of early licensing interaction and guidance between
applicants and the NRC. We believe that early interaction and guidance would benefit

PRINTED ON RECYCLED PAPER



,202 225 5699 . Line I 03:12:23 p.m. 06-18-2008 313

both NuScale and the NRC and ask that you promptly take the necessary steps to ensure
that timely pre-application meetings are scheduled to discuss and review NuScale's
proposed design.

Thank you in advance for your assistance. We look forward to receiving your timely
reply.

Darlene Hooley
U.S. Representative

R6o Wyden

U.S. Senator.

Greg •den
U.S. Representative

Gordon H. Smith
U.S. Senator


